Mr. Richard L. Booker, Ropresentative 26th District, Coffeyville, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Becker:

I have written each one of the gentlemen mentioned in your letter of January 2nd, asking for their favorable consideration of the bill, and also for a personal conference some time in the near future.

Congratulations to you on the final draft of the bill. I think it is very fine and I hope that the bill will be able to benefit the youth of our state. I trust for its early enactment.

Assuring you of my full cooperation, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.

FOA:AH